4
1

BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 5th July 2016.

Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council

                                  
Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
Cllr. S. Hanson

Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. D. Pengelly                                   
 
679. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Cllr. Munn due to holidays.

680. To have a discussion with BARP.

The Chairman welcomed members of BARP who are a group who have got together to raise funds to upgrade the play area at The Down Recreation Field.

Kate Medhurst brought the plans along to show committee and explained that it is a £25,000 project to be carried out in three stages.

There will be a very young children’s area necessitating the relocation of the Monkey Bars to have a slide come climbing unit. There will also be equipment for the impaired child.

The nets are being repaired.

Cllr. Leithall asked if they were going to require any more land, but Kate Medhurst              assured committee that they did not need any more space.

Cllr. Leithall also asked about a start date and Kate said phase one could be undertaken within the month.

Cllr. Maycock proposed that Council sign off the relevant agreement, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 7.24pm.
Signed this 26th July 2016.            
Chairman…………………………….

